
Co-Chairs Lieber and Kropf, and Members of the Joint Interim Committee On Addiction and Community 
Safety Response, 

 
I currently work with teenagers as a school-based drug and alcohol counselor. Thanks to Measure 110 
funding, I am able to work directly with teenagers in their school so I can give them evidenced-based 
information about the short-term and long-term impacts of substance use as well as meet with them 
weekly for counseling services. Counseling services can include and are not limited to; learning how to 
process emotions, communication skills, anger management, processing grief; we talk about the many 
complexities of growing up in the world and of being human. I (and my co-workers) would not be able to 
do this work without the funding of Measure 110. 
 
 
 
Monday’s hearing confirmed that our communities need real solutions, real safety, and real healing 
when it comes to addressing the overdose and addiction crisis.  
 
I am submitting a public comment to show support for rapidly expanding treatment services in Oregon. 
As you heard on Monday, the lack of a full continuum of care is a root cause for the problem in our state 
and people, communities, and families across our state cannot wait any longer.  
 
The situation is urgent and we need action. We need effective solutions that can be done now to bring 
healing, not harm, to Black and Brown Oregonians, the people harmed the most by the failed war on 
drugs, as well as rural communities and people experiencing homelessness. 
 
I’m submitting a public comment because I believe our leaders need to do more - and fast - to address 
the addiction crisis across our state. 
 
We need:  
- Housing 
- Treatment services of all kinds 
- More peer supports  
- Street outreach and non-police emergency response to get people connected to care 
- No going backwards to recriminalizing addiction and not returning to the harmful war on drugs that 
disproportionately harmed Black and Brown Oregonians 
 
Recriminalization is a red herring and controversial and divisive proposals to repeal Measure 110 are not 
the answer. We can’t arrest our way out of this. Nothing will change without more and better treatment 
options.  
 
I urge you to listen to the addiction experts and people with lived experience.  
 
Our communities are counting on you to do the right thing.  
 

Sincerely, 
Phoebe Caldwell 
pcaldwell@nwfs.org 97215 
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